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Bill Brill: 1919-2006

While in Buffalo, New York,
for the CORSA International
Convention, many of us learned
of the passing of our dear friend
and longtime WPCC Treasurer,
Bill Brill. To Bill’s family and
especially Jean, his wife we
extend our deepest sympathy for
their loss.

You may recall reading in the
Jan/Feb 2006 issue of the Vair
Street Journal that Bill Brill
received a special appreciation
award for his many, many years of
service to WPCC as Treasurer. The
award was presented to Bill at his
home by Al and Carol Friend.

Since he retired as treasurer, Bill
hasn’t been involved in this Club
because of health issues, but I think I
speak for everyone when I say we've
missed him and will continue to do
so in the future.

About Bill, Jim Heatherington
said, “Suzanne and I were deeply
saddened to hear of Bill's death. He
was always a gentleman and a pleas-
ure to travel with. Jean, you have our
sympathy and prayers”.

What follows is the obituary as
printed in the Pittsburgh Tribune-
Review. As you read, you will see
that Bill was a very involved person.

Wﬂljzm L. Brill, 86, of
Greensburg, died Monday, July
24, 2006, in Excela Health
Westmoreland Hospital, Greensburg.
He was born Aug. 13, 1919, in
Greensburg, the son of the late
Samuel and Anna Shendowich Brill.
He was the former manager of the
A&M Supermarket, Irwin, and the
Pennsylvania Food Merchants
Association of Harrisburg. He was a
member of Temple Emanu-EI Israel
of Greensburg and member and past
president of Beth Israel Synagogue of
Latrobe. He was a life member and
past president of B'Nai Brith; was a
World War II veteran, having served
with the U.S. Army Air Corps; a life
member and past vice commander of

Jeannette American Legion Post
344; past president and treasur-
er of the Western Pa. Corvair
Club; member and past presi-
dent of the B’Nai Israel
Cemetery Committee; and a
member of F&AM No. 601
Shidle Lodge of Irwin. In addi-
tion to his parents, he was pre-
ceded in death by three sisters,
Ruth Moldovan, Florence
Dobkin and Dorothy Brill. He is
survived by his wife, Jean
Pretter Brill; two sons, Martin R.
Brill and his wife, Deborah, of
Harrisburg, and Bernard D. Brill and
his wife, Linda, of Potomac, Md.; and
three grandchildren, Tamarai, Daniel
and Nathan Brill. Friends will be
received from 2 until 3 p.m.
Wednesday, at which time service will
be held, at the COSHEY-NICHOLSON
FUNERAL HOME INC., 319 W.
Pittsburgh St., Greensburg, with
Rabbi Sara R. Perman officiating,
Interment

will follow in the B’Nai Israel
Cemetery, Hempfield Township. Alvin
P. Oskin Jr., supervisor, in charge of
arrangements.
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The Prez Sez

sorry to miss the meeting on July 18 at John Harvard’s
I::thouse, but have it on good authority that Vice-
president Desmond ran an excellent meeting. Thanks very
much, Tim.

Welcome to new members Paul Wardoclip and James and
Heidi Madden (and their two sons) The Maddens came to the
CORSA National and it
was delightful to see
them there.

What an exciting
couple of months it
has been for Corvair
enthusiasts! The high-
light of this, of course,
was the national con-
vention in Buffalo, NY.
WPCC certainly made
its presence known in
the area with the large
number of partici-
pants, both those who came to have fun and those who

Jim Heatherington

offered their cars on the Concours. Despite the punishing

heat and the lack of convenient space for cleaning up/working
on their cars, WPCC members made a splash in the winners
circle. You can read about it on pages 4, 5 and 6. We had an
excellent trip both up to Buffalo and back and a very enjoy-
able week. Buffalo is a great town that offers much to the
tourist. . .who knew?

With Buffalo coming on the heels of the Jennerstown tour,
we've had a good season of driving so far in 2006. Next up is
the weekend trip to Snowshoe, WV planned by Al Friend and
John Gundlach, and Suzanne and I look forward to it. WV is a
stunningly beautiful state that is more breathtaking each time
we visit it. I reviewed the itinerary and it looks like the boys
have planned a fun weekend. Hope to see many of our mem-
bers attend.

I also hope to see many of you attend our next member-
ship meeting on Tuesday September 26 at King’s on Route
910. As usual, we’ll meet for dinner at 6:30 with the meeting
to follow at 7:30.

Can you name the person on the end of the crank?

2 SUNDAY CRANBERNT EAGLE - sunday, July 23, 2006

seR;  FREB, S 738 WARIRRRE,

Auto club
secks next
ENEration | qdii.

The picture at left of 2 1909 Huselton automobile
appeared in the Butler Eagle and the Cranberry Eagle
on Wednesday July 12. As sometimes happens names of
people can be mispelled, transposed or the wrong name
is used. In this case, chalk one up for Cranberry Eagle,
the names are correct. In the Butler Eagle, the names
were transposed. The person turning the crank is a mem-
ber of the WPCC. Have you guessed who it is yet?

The correct caption reads: “Before you can learn to
drive an antique car, you've got to get it started. Forrest
White, left, watches as Steve Puskas crank starts a 1909
Huselton, which was originally built in Butler. Both men are
members of the Antique Auto Club of Butler”.

Hope you guessed right.

The drift of the article had to do with the club’s need
for younger members. Sounds like the same old tune that
most antique car clubs are singing.
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Minutes of the July 18, 2006 WPCC Member Meeting

Officers Present:
e Tim Desmond, Vice President
o Pat Greenwald, Secretary

Board members present:

» Emerick Buccigrossi

¢ Don Cekus

e Al Friend

e John Gundlach

* Bob Hieber

e Charles Lucas, Newsletter editor

The meeting was called to order
by Vice President Tim Desmond.

The minutes were accepted as
printed in the newsletter. The secre-
tary read Dwayne Cekus's treasurer’s
report. The balance is $2,473.16.
This includes a $307.00 refund of
the deposit for the January 2007 hol-
iday party from the Villa. That restau-
rant has been sold and a different
place will be chosen for the party.

New member Paul Wardoclip

Tim introduced new member
Paul Wardoclip from Leechburg.
Paul related some of his experiences
with automobiles through the years.
Welcome, Paul.

Don Cekus announced that the
club has another new member
family, James and Heidi Madden and
their two sons. We look forward to
seeing them at meetings and events.

i of the September 10th Steel City

| Classics Chevy show on Rt 50 in
Bridgeville. There are 450 cars

- expected to participate. If we can

i provide at least 10 Corvairs, we will

Tim Desmond looks on as son Matt plays with the “Road Rager” brought in for

everyone's enfertainment by Don Baker. Emerick Buccigrossi also enjoys the fun.

Al Friend and John Gundlach
reviewed the details for the August
18, 19, 20 trip to Snowshoe (as
printed in the May/June newsletter).

Don Cekus discussed plans for
the caravan to the CORSA convention
in Buffalo. Departure time will be
7:00 a.m. sharp on Tuesday from the
Krispie Kreme Store in Cranberry.
Members were reminded to bring the
proper ID for the border crossing.
The Desmonds and the Bachmans
will be leaving on Thursday at
7:00 a.m. from the same place.

Tim announced the January 14,
2007 holiday party will be held at the
Babcock Restaurant in the North
Hills.

Bob Hieber reminded members

have our own class. Bob also
reviewed plans for the September
30th Econo-Run. The 103 mile, three
hour run, with few rules, will begin
and end in Coraopolis.

Tim also revealed plans for a day
trip to the Terra Country Inn in
Sharon, PA. This will probably be set
up for early October. Details will be
announced at the September 26th
meeting.

Al Friend took his ‘64 coupe to
the AACA Grand National in Dover,
DE and was awarded a first in class.
Congratulations, Al!

Respectfully submitted,

Gt Hetriaratef

Pat Greenwald, secretary
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CORSA National Convention 2006
Buffalo, NY Sstarters, Impressions, & Winners

For Starters

Perhaps you recall the sad tale that I related following
the CORSA Convention in Lexington, Kentucky—about my
friend Earl Goehring, whose Corvair we took to that con-
vention—how it was towed the last hundred miles to
Lexington and all the time Earl spent under the car for the
next couple of days. The good news is that he has been
driving the car ever since with no problems.

This year we again decided to take his Corvair to
Buffalo because it has AC and this (as we all know) has
been a hot, humid summer (the AC fan was the cause of
the problems in Lexington).

On Monday evening, July 24, I drove my Corvair from
. Munhall to Harmony, where Earl lives with his wife Diane.
When I arrived, I loaded his Corvair with my luggage, along
with snacks, etc. for the drive to Buffalo. We planned an
early departure so that we could take advantage of one of
the Tonawanda engine plant tours on Tuesday morning,

We were up at 5:15. There would be a stop for break-
fast on the way—ijust a quick one—have to stay ahead of
Don Cekus, ha ha. Out in the garage Earl started his
Corvair but as he backed out of the garage it started to
make a terrible noise. On opening the deck lid he quickly
diagnosed the problem: a bad bearing in the alternator
that had recently been installed to replace the old genera-
tor. Thank goodness this didn’t happen a hundred miles
from Buffalo.

You guessed it, we took my Corvair to Buffalo.

An impression of Buffalo

It's hard to say how many times we've driven past
Buffalo on our way to Niagara Falls (to see the falls of
course) or to the casinos as we did two years ago. There it
was again as we drove on by with friends on our way to
Toronto, Ontario, to see the Phantom of the Opera and a
few years before that we passed it with our kids on our way
to see the Hockey Hall of Fame, also in Toronto. And then
there are the ongoing pleasurable pilgrimages every two
years to visit Sarah’s brother, Stephen and his wife Barb,

Congratulations WPCC Winners!

NOIONRIZHIVIH INNVZNS A8 OLOHd

WPCC Awardees

Standing: Don Cekus and Jim Heatherington, holding their
Senior Silver Awards. John Gunlach holds his Primary Gold
Award which advances him to Senior level.

Kneeling: Steve Puskas holds a Primary Silver Award while Al
Friend shows his Senior Gold Award.

who live several hundred miles north of Toronto, in Britt,
Ontario, Canada.

We've always driven past Buffalo but never stopped. It
never looked inviting or impressive. This is not unlike the
impression people who have never stopped and visited
Pittsburgh have about our city—a dirty, dingy, smokey old
town. I guess that's the stereotype we've had of Buffalo too.

In his column, The Prez Sez, Jim Heatherington
summed it up: “Buffalo is a great town that offers much to
the tourist. ..who knew?” He hit it right on the nail head.
Buffalo is a2 wonderful place. We just didn’t know it.

The convention certainly wasn’t bad either.
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CORSA National Convention 2006
Buffalo, NY Posicards fo See

The view from our dinner table at Shanghai Red'’s

Concours d’Elegance on the green ot Buffalo
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CORSA National Convention 2006
Buffalo, NY More Postcards to See

= e = A Pou. .
In the heat at the Autocross races before the rains came

e

Pat takes Don Cekus’ car through the orange cones

e driver of a ‘62 coupe fries his hand at Autocross
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WPCC VS§J
NAME ADDRESS PHONE -
+ 1| Adamson, Richard & Doris 251 Lilac Drive, Monroeville, PA 15146 412-372-3452
2 | Artzberger, Bill & Irene 305 Golf Drive, Pittsburgh, PA 15229 412-364-6842
3 | Baker, Don & Joanne 12461 Larimer Avenue, North Huntingdon, PA 15642 724-863-3770 dcbakerscca@yahoo.com
4 | Brier, Dick & Carol 493 Sieepy Hollow Road, Pittshurgh PA 15228 412-563-4591
5| Brill, Jean 502 Kenmore Avenue, Greensburg, PA 15601 724-837-5082
6 | Buccigrossi, Emerick & Letty 1502 Fernledge Drive, Allison Park, PA 15101 412-486-7691 ebuccigrossi@comcast.net
7| Cekus, Don & Mary Ellen 286 Hillcrest Circle, Pittsburgh, PA 15237 412-364-8224 C: 412-952-31 90| corsal@att.net
8 | Cekus, Dwayne & Joy 108 Prosser Drive, Monongahela PA 15063 724-258-7778 C: 412-296-0294 peanuti@access995.com
9 | Cekus, Ken & Toots 28 Center Avenue, Monongahela PA 15063 724-258-8514
10 | Clapper, Ed & Wendy 158 Ridge Road, Aliquippa, PA 15001 724-375-1461
11 | Costantino, John & Clare 305 3rd Street, Freeport, PA 16229-1141 724-295-2675
12 | Dandois, Dick & Marie 11844 Route 286 Hwy W., Homer City, PA 15748-7803 | 724-726-5606 dindy2@earthiink net
13 | Desmond, Tim & Michelle 107 Hivue Lane, Pittsburgh, PA 15237 412-761-3926
14 | Falcettoni, Willa 1554 Butler Plank Road, Glenshaw, PA 15116 412-486-4638
15 | Friend, Al & Carole 6000 Great Oaks Drive, Export, PA 15632 724-325-2588 W 888-311-4183| afriend@pclient.ml.com
16 | Greenwald, Pat 415 Crestview Drive, Plum, PA 15239 412-795-5719 pggreen233@netzero.com
17 | Goehring, Earl & Diane 140 Whitestown Road, Harmony, PA 16037 724-452-8823
18 | Gundiach, John, Gayle, & Laura | 228, McKay Road, Saxonburg, PA 16056 724-352-4205
19 | Hackl, George & Marlene 420, Hulton Road, New Kensington, PA 15068 724-224-0482
20 | Hamlin, Charlotte 2207 Arbor Glen Court, Sun City Center, FL 33573 813-633-6684 hamlinchar@aol.com
21 | Heatherington, Jim & Suzanne 128 Sharp Road, White Oak, PA 15131 412-672-0914 suzanne@heatherington.com
22 | Hieber, Bob & Donna 1679 Brodhead Road, RR3, Moon Twp, PA 15108 724-457-9712 bhieber@processengineering.com
23 | Jones, Judy 3205 Bel Air Drive, Pittsburgh, PA 15227 412-882-2109 wandjjones@aol.com
24 | Kreisel, Curt & Elana 1141 Sunrise Drive, Pittsburgh, PA 15243
25 | Lamolinare, Patrick & Patricia 103 Jacobs Street, Pittsburgh, Pa 15234 412-885-1511
26 | Lane, Bob & Ellie 122 Woodhawk Lane, Butler, PA 16001 724-234-3263 ellie@zbzoom.net
27 | Lucas, Charies & Sarah 236 W. Marigold Street, Munhall, PA 15120 412-462-6735 chaslucas@gmail.com
28 | Matenkosky, Walter 702 Spring Street, Latrobe, PA 15650 724-537-8922 wmatenkosky@hotmail.com
29 | McDonald, Paul & Joyce 258 Evans City Road, Butler, PA 16001-2711 724- 287-5671
30 | Mims, Donna Mae 2467 Brookledge Road, Bridgeville, PA 15017 412-221-3257
31 | Morgan, Robert & Margaret 344 Ridge Road, New Brighton, PA 15066 724-846-6040
32 | Nied, Peter 152 Abbe Place, Delmont, PA 15626 412-780-8033
33 | Puskas, Stephen 458 Whitestown Road, Butler, PA 16001 724-482-1165
34 | Shearer, Ralph & Joanne 30 Clover Drive, Latrobe, PA 15650 724-539-8645
35 | Steigerwaldt, James & Diane 506 Quail Drive, Cranberry Twp, PA 16066-4074 724-776-0935
36 | Sweet, John & Charlotte 1264 Walnut Street, Stoneboro, PA 16153 724-376-4335 jasvair@certainty.net
37 | Tedesco, Bob & Polly 4741 Curry Road, Pittsburgh, PA 15236 412-881-8577 C: 614-496-4000| bptedesco@aol.com
38 | Tyger, John & Barb 8399 Rte 954 Hwy. N., Creekside, PA 15732 724-397-2043 jtyger@yourinter.net
39 | Watkins, Kerry & Linda 209-1/2 8. Third Street, Youngwood, PA 15697 724-925-1962
40 | Watter, Lester 100 Thompson Lane South, North Huntington, PA 15642 | 724-863-8437 timerles@aol.com
41 | Wardoclip, Paul 891 State Route 356, Leechburg, PA 15656 724-845-2699 pwardoclip@earthlink.net
42 | Yobst, Robert & Rosalie 518 Bookdale Drive, Pittsburgh, PA 15215 412-963-9943
43 | Young, Bill & Dana 126 Pennsylvania Ave. Bridgeville, Pa.15017 412-220-3896 C 412-260-8359 | william.h.young@verizon.net

If you would like to correct or update your fisting, please forward the correct information to:
Charles J. Lucas » 236 W. Marigold Street « Munhall, PA 15120 « phone 412-462-6735 « e-mail: chaslucas@gmail.com
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